## Press Releases: Deputy Secretary Sullivan's Meeting With Former South African President Motlanthe

Readout Office of the Spokesperson

Washington, DC March 16, 2019

The below is attributable to Deputy Spokesperson Robert Palladino:

On March 14, while in Johannesburg, Deputy Secretary of State John J. Sullivan met with former South African President Kgalema Motlanthe to discuss the U.S.-South African bilateral relationship.

The two also discussed President Motlanthe's role as chairman of the Commission of Inquiry into Zimbabwe's August 2018 post-election violence, and the need for meaningful political and economic reforms in Zimbabwe.

The Office of Website Management, Bureau of Public Affairs, manages this site as a portal for information from the U.S. State Department. External links to other Internet sites should not be construed as an endorsement of the views or privacy policies contained therein.